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Roose Community Primary School



       Information for Parents

Newsletter November 2017
Dear Parents/Carers

The weather has become very changeable and sometimes really cold this month. Please could I ask all of you to make sure your child (children) has a waterproof coat in school. Scarves, hats and gloves are also recommended as it gets cold and windy at this time of year, until about March, in the playground.
This is always a busy and exciting half term, with lots of activities as well as regular learning. In this newsletter I will highlight some of them and there is a handy list of diary dates on the last page for you to keep.
After School Extra Activities
After School Clubs will continue as normal until the end of November. They will stop then until after Christmas, as there are lots of other activities going on and the evenings are getting dark.
Paralympic Sponsored Fitness Event
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The Rugby Paralympian player, Stuart Robinson, came into school to run the sponsored fitness event and hold an assembly with the children on 20th October. He was a fascinating man, a really good role model for the children and quite inspirational. 
Stuart has one and a half prosthetic legs, which he didn’t try to hide. During the assembly the children were allowed to ask questions about his legs and his past. Stuart answered everything openly, appropriately and honestly, even describing how he had to charge the electronic leg overnight.
The children were fascinated and very respectful. This is an experience that they will remember and will help them in the future to cope with other people with disabilities.

So far we have raised over a £1000 in sponsor money. Thank you for your support with this. We haven’t collected all the monies yet, so if you still have some at home please could you send it to school on Monday? 
Children in Need
As mentioned in the last newsletter we are holding a “Spotacular” day to raise money for Children in need on Friday 17th November. We invite all children to come into school wearing something spotty and donating £1 to the charity.

Drinks and biscuits will be for sale for 50p at break time, the proceeds of which will also go to Children in Need.

Christmas Fair Thursday 14th December
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The Christmas Fair will take place on the above date starting straight after school. Letters have already been sent home requesting donations of raffle and tombola prizes and cake / mince pies. Every penny raised is used to supplement resources and activities for all our children.
Thank you in advance for your support with this. We always need more helpers so if you could give up a little time in the afternoon to help set up we would be very grateful.
Christmas dress-up Day – 1st December 2017
Each year we have a Christmas Dress-up Day, when the children come into school in festive clothes. These may be Christmas jumpers, sparkly clothes or just brightly coloured clothes. Festive activities take place all day and it really marks the start of Christmas in school.
We ask all children to bring in a chocolate donation for that day – these are collected and stored to be used for the Chocolate Tombola at the Christmas Fair. We get a huge variety of donations from mini chocolate bars to Toblerones to boxes of chocolates – the choice is yours. Thank you for your help with this.
Admission to reception 2017

I would like to remind all parents of children born between 1st September 2013 and 31st August 2014 that they need to apply for places in Reception by 15th January 2018. To apply for places please go to the website:

www.cumbria.gov.uk/school admissions

School lunches

If you are eligible for free school meals and clothing grants, please continue to apply for this benefit – as it triggers more money for school to offer extra assistance to the children in classrooms. This is called the Pupil Premium Grant and information on how it is spent can be found on our website: www.rooseprimary.co.uk . It is very important that families with infant children apply for this because of the extra funding it brings into school. Please ask at the office if you are unsure if you are eligible.
Swimming

Swimming next term starts on Monday 15th January 2018. This will be for years 5 and 3.
Jewellery in school
Please can all parents remember that jewellery is not allowed in school. This is primarily for the children’s safety. The only exception to this is a pair of plain stud earrings for children who have pierced ears. However, these should be removed for PE as soon as the six week limit for new piercings is over. 

Please can parents ensure that children who have pierced ears in years 1, 2 and 3 can take their earrings out for PE. Alternatively, please could they leave earrings at home on PE days. The Local Authority is very strict about this rule and we do not want children to miss out on sporting opportunities because of earrings.

Medical conditions

Please keep us up-to-date about all medical conditions. We also need to know about food and nut allergies, so that we can keep all the children as safe as possible. Please remember to make sure your child has a spare inhaler in school if they are asthmatic. 

Parking outside school

We have had complaints again about people parking on the side streets and blocking access to the backs of the cottages on North Row. Please could everybody park cars carefully and think about the residents. 
Parking outside school

Please don’t park or stop on the yellow lines outside school. This is for the safety of ALL our children.
Advance warning of other diary dates
	Date
	Event
	Year group
	Times

	

	13-17.11.2017
	Nursery rhyme week
	N – y2
	Sessions all week

	17.11.2017
	Children in Need (Spotacular)
	All
	All day

	
	Year 4 Assembly
	y4
	2.45pm

	24.11.2017
	Christmas Craft Activities
	y3 and 4
	2 sessions

	
	Year 1 assembly
	y1
	2.45pm

	28.11.2017
	African Mask Making
	y2 -6
	All day

	30.11.2017
	Cake sale
	y4
	Morning break

	
	Christmas Disco
	All
	5.00pm

	01.12.2017
	Christmas dress-up Day
	All
	All day

	04.12.2017
	Paddington 2 at the cinema
	R, y1
	Morning

	05.12.2017
	Nursery nativity
	Siblings
	morning

	06.12.2017
	Nursery nativity
	Siblings
	Afternoon

	07.12.2017
	Infant Nativity Play
	R – y2
	5.00pm

	08.12.2017
	Infant Nativity Play
	R – y2
	2.00pm

	11.12.2017
	Flu nasal immunisations
	R – y4
	Morning

	
	Christmas at Kepplewray
	y5
	All day

	13.12.2017
	Pantomime at The Forum
	All
	Afternoon

	14.12.2017
	Christmas Fair
	All
	3.30pm

	15.12.2017
	Christmas lunch
	All
	Lunchtime

	
	Coffee Club Christmas Buffet
	y6
	Afternoon

	19.12.2017
	Christingle
	All
	9.00am

	
	Term ends
	All
	2.00pm

	


Separate letters will be sent home about Christmas parties.
Yours sincerely

Wendy R Jacobs

Headteacher
Please remember in December term ends for Christmas at 2.00pm on December 19th 2017
Spring term starts on Monday 8th January 2018 at 8.45am

Telephone: 01229 838841     Website: www.rooseprimary.co.uk    Email:  admin@roose.cumbria.sch.uk


